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Wa Wa
Shriners

To the Nobles of Wa Wa Shrine, I would like
to express sincere thanks on behalf of Lady
Heather and I for allowing us the opportunity of
serving as your Potentate and First Lady for 2005.

I would also like to thank the Nobles and
Ladies who attended our Annual Meeting,
Memorial Services and Potentates Ball on prob-
ably the coldest day so far this year. It is a testa-
ment to your support of these functions that give
us the desire to work hard for the betterment of
Wa Wa Shrine and all of its activities. On that
special day, I would like to thank our Chaplain,
Noble Des Patton and Chief of Staff Noble Mel
Douglas, for leading our Memorial Service. Lady
Heather and I would like to thank the contribu-
tion of the Chanters and the Wa Wa Pipes &
Drums during the Potentates Ball, which made
the evening a memorable success. I must take
this opportunity to congratulate our immediate
Past Potentate Brian Donbrook on a most suc-
cessful year in 2004. He left Wa Wa Shrine in a
healthy contribution, financially, and I hope I
can do the same.

Your Divan was streamlined this year to help
address fiscal responsibility. Several of our major
committee chairmen have consented to accept
Divan appointments (offices) in order to meet
these new challenges. Noble Ron McEachern,
our Donor Relations Chairman, will sit as
Director on the Divan. Noble Bill Forrest, Circus
Chairman will sit as Captain of the Guard and
Noble Ken Eskdale, our S.B.I. Chairman will be
our Outer Guard. I thank these Nobles for taking
on the added duties and roles to make our Divan
more efficient.

The Divan and Committee Chairmen have
just returned from the Midwest Shrine
Association winter business meetings hosted by
NAJA Shrine in Rapid City, S.D. It was an inform-
ative session with new ideas in membership,
fundraising, and public relations reviewed and
discussed. The M.S.A. Summer Session is set for
September 1, 2 & 3rd and plans are being final-
ized with lots to do for everyone. It would be a
pleasure seeing as many Wa Wa Fezzes at this
years M.S.A.’s competitions and parades.

The Theme for 2005 will be Family, Fun and
Communication.

FFaammiillyy — This means our Personal Family,
Shrine Family (Clubs and Units) and our Masonic
Family (Lodges and Concordant Bodies). We
want to include our various families in all our
activities throughout the year. When planning
any events, I encourage the Wa Wa Clubs and
Units to open their activities to everyone and

make it a truly family affair. Our sporting activi-
ties such as the Curling in Rosetown, hosted by
Goose Lake Shrine Club on March 3rd-5th and
our Golfing in Melfort, hosted by the Carrot River
Shrine Club on July 15th-17th, will be geared to
these ideals, so please come out to support these
activities and the Shrine Clubs hosting them.

Fun — Lets have fun in our meetings,
fundraising activities, parades and ceremonies.
During this, Saskatchewan’s Centennial year,
Shriners will be asked to participate in many
parades and social functions as an important and
integral part of our various community activities.
Lets have fun at these events and wear your Fez
proudly.

CCoommmmuunniiccaattiioonn — We need open communi-
cation at all levels of Shrine involvement. We
start by hosting a T.R.A.C. (Temple Review and
Counsel) Session on February 26th. This inform-
ative session will concentrate on Leadership,
Membership, Masonic Relations, Public
Relations, Finances and General Administration.
This is an Imperial sponsored program which will
have lasting benefits for the future of Wa Wa
Shrine. We are then planning working sessions
involving the executive and leaders of all our
Shrine Clubs for a better exchange of ideas and
information to ensure everyone is working
together for the future growth of Wa Wa Shrine.

POTENTATE’S MESSAGE

……ccoonnttiinnuueedd  oonn  nneexxtt  ppaaggee

WAWA April 05  4/11/05  9:11 AM  Page 2



3

Well, here we go again. Another season
of parades, shows and fun. It’s
Saskatchewan’s Centennial and everybody
has got a party planned. Let’s show the FEZ
and support as many as we can.

At the time of this report, our events
webpage lists several communities asking
for our units in their parades. Some units
have submitted their plans for the summer,
most have not. Units & Shrine clubs please
review the events and send me your
updates.

There are two major shrine events, the
Ceremonial in Yorkton, June 10-12th and
MSA summer session in Rapid City, SD,

September 1-3rd.
Parkland Shrine club is hosting the

2005 Ceremonial in Yorkton and plans are
underway to show everyone a great time.
Details and pricing forthcoming. There will
be a parade on the Saturday and I need a
commitment & rough numbers, either yes
or no, from every shrine unit in the
province. There is nothing worst that 50-
100 extra guests showing up after a parade.
I will be setting up a parade webpage list-
ing the units responding and numbers, this
will be the basis upon which Parkland will
plan the after parade hospitality. Don’t miss
out or it’s back of the line for leftovers.

MSA in Rapid City is the Sept. long
weekend and NAJA Shriners have planned
an exciting time. The housing committee
will be sending details and registrations to
the units very shortly and I will forward
competition and travel applications to the
units by the end of March. The pricing for
MSA is little confusing, as there is a price
plus add ons. I refer you to the Naja web-
site, which is being kept up to date with all
details of this event.

http://www.najashriners.com
On the website, we try to keep every-

thing as up to date and relevant as possible,
but I need your input from the shrine clubs
and units. As most club secretaries and edi-
tors will tell you, pulling teeth is easier.
Keep the info flowing.

The last edition of Warblings was put on
our website in PDF format. We plan to con-

tinue this practice.
http://www.wawashriners.org/war-

blings_online.htm
It’s 2005: Let’s have FUN out there.

Mel Douglas
Chief of Staff
Wa Wa Shriners

— Saskatchewan

CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT

Our website is constantly updated with new information and
events for the information of all Nobles. I would ask the Clubs and
Units to get their information on all their events, parades and
social meetings into the “Webmaster” (Chief of Staff) a.s.a.p. for
entry into our website: www.wawashriners.org. We also have a
toll-free phone number for use of all Nobles contacting the Shrine
Office for any reason, 1-866-699-WAWA (9292).

The goal of Wa Wa Shrine is working together for our philan-
thropy — FOR OUR KIDS

From all reports, work on all circuses is progressing favourably.
The Circus season opens in Kindersley on May 20th and closes in
Moose Jaw on June 5th. All Nobles are urged to support your club
in this venture, as the Circus is a major fundraiser to our Shrine. It
is most important for our financial well being that our circuses be
successful in all locations.

The Ceremonial this year will be held in Yorkton on June 10th
& 11th. Plans are underway to make this the most enjoyable

Ceremonials by far. The last time the Ceremonial was held in
Yorkton was in 1986 and everyone who attended then, truly
enjoyed themselves. This year will be no exception! Some of
things being planned are a memorable Ritualistic 1st & 3rd
Section, where our Ladies will be invited to attend and enjoy the
pageantry along with our Nobles. A huge parade is planned for
Saturday along with other various entertainment and performanc-
es. Nobles, make your reservations now, to surely enjoy the hos-
pitality of Yorkton. It would be a great achievement for Wa Wa
Shrine to have a large class of candidates from every corner of the
province, representing every Shrine Club.

In ending this, my first report as your Potentate, I would like to
say that Lady Heather and I look forward to visiting with you
throughout the year while we work for the benefit of Wa Wa
Shrine and our great philanthropy, Shriners Hospitals for children.

Fraternally Yours,
Donald Beggs
Potentate, Wa Wa Shrine

CCoonnttiinnuueedd  ffrroomm  pprreevviioouuss  ppaaggee……

EDITOR’S
NOTE

Please take note of the following
cut-off dates for Warblings

April 16, 2005 cut-off 
for the May issue

August 20, 2005 cut-off 
for the September issue

November 19, 2005 cut-off 
for the December issue

February 21, 2006 cut-off 
for the March issue

Thank you for submitting your
articles and photos electronically. A
few bugs are still being worked out
but the system is working very well.

Yours in the Faith:
Ron Stankov
Editor
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northAmerican
VAN LINES

Rob Milne

1301 Osler Street
Regina, Saskatchewan S4R 1W6

Bus.: 525-3508 Res.: 586-5115
AGENT FOR northAmerican VAN LINES

MOVING &
STORAGE LTD.

I would like to thank the Nobles of Wa
Wa Shriners for re-electing me to the
Recorder’s position at the Annual Meeting
on January 15, 2005.  I will try to do the
best job I can.  

Congratulations to all the elected and
appointed Members of the Divan and in
particular, to Ill. Sir Don Beggs, Potentate.
We’ll have a great year.

Membership was the main theme at the
Midwest Association’s business meeting in
Rapid City, S.D. this past February.  Imp. Sir
Nick Thomas, Imperial Membership
Chairman was present and was impressed
with the membership efforts by the temples
in the Midwest.

Our statistics however, are not so
impressive.  As of December 31, 2004, our
membership is 1,222.  Nobles deceased,
41, Nobles demited, 25 and Nobles sus-
pended, 36. We gained 37 new Nobles.
We had a net loss of 65 Nobles.

Our Membership Chairman, Ill. Sir Stu
MacLachlan is working hard to develop
strategies to improve our net gain.  But
when it comes down to it, it is individual
Nobles who will make the difference. So
let’s do it, one Noble and one candidate at
a time.

Ceremonial will be in Yorkton this year
and its time to let us know whether or not
your unit is attending.  The Potentate is
looking for a big turnout.  It will be a great
opportunity for new Nobles to be involved
this year’s event.  Get those petitions in
quickly.

Being the Provinces’s centennial, all our
Shrine Clubs and Units will be extra busy
with parades and events.  Please advise the
Chief of Staff so that we have an idea as to
who is doing what where and to kick in the
necessary insurance coverage for you.

Have a good Spring,
C.B.(Brent) Blanchard, Recorder

RECORDER’S REPORT
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January 31, 2005

Mr. D.C. Beggs

Potente
WA WA Shrine Center

2065 Hamilton St.

Regina, Saskatchewan S4P 2E1

CANADA

Dear Illustrious Sir Beggs,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the East-West Shrine Game, the Joint Boards of the Iowa and Colorado

Corporations, and Ralph Semb, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, we would like to thank you and your Temple for

the participation and support of college football’s “Finest Hour”.

“Strong Legs Run So That Weak Legs May Walk” has been our theme for the past 80 years and has been delivered to

millions of people over the ESPN network, giving us a “Window to the World” in which to spread our message about

Shriners Hospitals.

The 80th Game was a real show of offense with both sides scoring often. The East team beat the West by a score of 45

to 27.

We set a goal of 10% Noble response and participation for each Shrine Center and are pleased that several Temples

realized that goal. We are asking you to convey this good news to your Nobles and let them know that if they have not

contributed, it is not too late to do so. All contributions through 

arch 15, 2005 will be in support of the 80th Game. Proceeds benefit Shriners Hospitals for Children.

Contributions may be sent to:

East-West Shrine Game

1919 Elkhorn Court

San Mateo, CA 94403

Our sincere thanks to you and your Shrine Center. Your support makes winners of our kids, our Hospitals and all of

Shrinedom.

Yours in the Faith,
Yours in the Faith,

Raoul L. Frevel, Sr.
Dan L. Pearce

Imperial Potentate
Chairman, Board of Directors

Shrine of North America East-West Shrine Game

1919 Elkhord Court

San Mateo, CA 94403

Tel: 650 372 9300

Fax: 650 372 9530

www.shrinegame.com
F O O T B A L L ’ S  F I N E S T  H O U R
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Craig Inkster
Realtor, Real Estate Planner

Bus. (306) 242-3535     Fax: (306) 244-5506    Cell: (306) 229-6704

SASKATOON REAL ESTATE
#3 - 701 - 2nd Avenue North
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan
S7K 2C9

INDEPENDENTLY OWNED AND OPERATED - BROKER

Help The Travel Fund

2151 SCARTH ST. SUITE A
REGINA, SK   S4R 2E6 TEL. (306) 525-3773
Email: jimchowcma@sasktel.net FAX. (306) 777-0788

CERTIFIED MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTANT

Types of conditions treated
Shriners Hospitals are equipped and staffed to care for children
with congenital orthopaedic deformities, problems resulting
from orthopaedic injuries and diseases of the bones, joints and
muscles. Some of the common orthopaedic problems treated at
Shriners Hospitals include:
• Scoliosis (curvature of the spine)
• Osteogenesis imperfecta (brittle bone disease)
• Orthopaedic problems of cerebral palsy
• Hand problems
• Back problems
• Limb deficiencies and growth problems
• Orthopaedic problems of spina bifida with myelodysplasia

(paralysis of limbs due to faulty congenital development of
the spine and spinal nerves)

• Club foot and dislocated hip
• Leg length discrepancies
• Orthopaedic problems resulting from neuromuscular disor-

ders
• Legg-Perthes disease (development problems of the hip)
• Rickets
• Juvenile rheumatoid arthritis

The hospitals also treat patients with healed burns who, as a
result of those burns, may have developed orthopaedic compli-
cations, scarring and deformity of the limbs.
Shriners Hospitals in Chicago, Philadelphia and Sacrameno to
also provide long-term rehabilitative spinal cord injury care.

How to obtain an application form
Application forms can be obtained from any Shriner, Shrine
Temple Recorder, Shrine Club, Shriners Hospital or by calling
toll-free: 1-800-361-7256. The completed forms should be
returned to the nearest Shriners’ Hospital.

The $100 Million Dollar Club
Your contribution to the Shrine Hospitals for Children of $100
or more will earn you a handsome membership certificate suit-
able to be displayed in your home or office.

This is a short summary of the various treatments available for
children at our hospitals and how to obtain an application form.

Our 22 hospitals have a budget of Six Hundred and Twenty-Five
Million Dollars in 2005. Please consider the purchase of
Permanent Contributing Membership or Membership in the
$100 Million Dollar Club.

Permanent Contributing Membership for Nobles
Five dollars of a members annual dues goes directly toward the
support of our hospitals and accounts for the largest single
source of monies received. As a convenience to every Noble, a
permanent contributing membership can be purchased for one
hundred and fifty dollars, income tax deductible, at any time.
This automatically reduces your annual dues by five dollars for
the rest of your life and provides you with a handsome certifi-
cate.

Noble Ron McEachern
Donor Relations Director

DID YOU KNOW?
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P.C.M. (Permanent Contributing
Membership)

Bradley Barlow
John S. Brown
Alan Babych

V.C.M. (Voluntary Contributing
Member)

Moose Jaw Shrine Club

$100 Million Club
Norman Kiesel

Donations to Shriners Hospitals
C.P. Pensioners Assoc. (Moose

Jaw Chapter)
Hilda M. Grant
Norman Kiesel
Milestone Chapter O.E.S.
John Rathwell
Duane & Donalda Migowsky
Donald Scheidt
Elizabeth Craigen
Gwendoline M. Wright
Iver Clifton

Wa Wa Shrine Patient
Transportation Fund
Donations

Klown Unit
Pleun Notenboom
Estevan & District Shrine
Saskatoon Chapter No. 4 O.E.S.
Al Wa Shrine
BJHS Staff Fund
Directors Staff
Goose Lake Shrine
United Way of Regina
Norma Reynolds
Indian Head Steel Band
Ladies Auxiliary
McDonalds Coffee Group
Cypress Shrine Ladies Auxiliary
Cypress Shrine
Drill Corps Ladies
Unity — Kilwinning Lodge #73
Chanters
Excelsior Chapter #21 O.E.S.
Regina Shrine Club
Regina Ladies Auxiliary
Jim Curtis
United Way of Regina
Maple Creek & District Donor’s

Choice
Gull Lake & District Donor’s

Choice
Brent Waters
Grand Chapter O.E.S.
Wednesday Night Bridge Club

O.E.S. — North Battleford
Job’s Daughters Bethel #6
Regina Ladies Auxiliary
Past Grand Matrons & Past Grand

Patrons
J. K. Waddell, Jr.
Moose Jaw Shrine
United Community Funds
Helen Kelly
Robert Batty
Flora Hoglund
Clifford Day
Myrtle Cann
Joyce Noble
Bill & Ruth Batty
Laura Walters
Allan Reid
Angus & Kathleen Thompson
Deena Ellison
Gladys Hicks
Leroy & Melva Layman
William & Edith Giroux
Jim & Maureen Rediger
Melba Batty
Nettie Thomas
Clifford Elder
Sieg & Marvis Kurtz
Bill & Elva McKechnie
Norman & Evelyn Kerr
Mary Myers
Merle L. McGowen
Robert W. Young
William & Ruth Cridland
Albert McCarty
Hazel P. Larson
Daniel & Dawn Leshures
Elmer McCarty
John & Joyce Kellough
Tom & Sheila Fulton
Pauline Bell
Thomas Hannan
Richard A. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. D. Pettem
Larry & Zena Robinson
Herb & Irene Dickin
Mrs. Freida Darwin
Dora McKenzie
Keith Sproule
Bill & Gladys Roszell
Marge Volker
Glen & Kathleen Mergen
Jack & Regina Batty
Elling & Joan Bakkestad
Chris & Joelene Sinclair
Lyndon Sinclair
Donna & Mac Richards
E. P. Robinson
Gertrude & Barclay Ward

Brian & Beverley Donbrook
Brian Donbrook
Calvin & Dorothy Tallis
Audrey & Bob Forrest
Colin & Rowena MacKeracher
Dorothy Chatterson
Mr. & Mrs. D. Ramsay
Ross & Mary Ellen Goldie
T. H. Ballantyne
Bruce & Verna Coates
George Gutheil
Jean Wilson
Don & Mary Bennett
Mark & Betty Ann Taylor
Jeff Young
Harvey & Adele Gerhart
Mel Douglas
Mr. & Mrs. J. McComb
Elsie M. Ford
Mel Douglas
Mal & Dionne Edwards
Bob & Joyce Kindt
Alex & Elsie Cameron
Doug & Joan Osborne
Hugh & Stella Harries
H. Grant & Margaret McKenzie
J. Kenneth & Helen McInnis
A. James Reid
Gerry & Irma Armsworthy
Isobel Hartley
Ken & Bonnie McDougall
Don & Irene Cribbs
Jan Forrest
Don & Mary Bennett
Naren Pandya
Richard A. Brown
Mary Davies
Alan & Shirley Davis
D. B. Crook Accounting Prof.

Corp.
Ingibjorg McDonald
Elizabeth Knowles
Leslie Grob
Herb & Margaret Cobb
Mr. & Mrs. B. R. Stene
Melvyn Gadd
Robert & Shirley Wyatt
Daryl & Jan Coward
Lorne & Judy Tilson
Helen Simpson
Al & Gwen Munroe
Ron & Glenys Rollie
John & Mary Hesketh
Merle L. McGowan
Mary Myers
Bob & Audrey Forrest
Mary & Bill Logan
Theresa Miller

Charles & Justina Hutchinson
Ron & Pat Robinson
Jim & Nora Meek
Alice Hagne
Ray Bailey
Betty M. Green
Jack D. Rennie
Ted & Joyce Stadnick
Aubrey & Mavis Marcotte
Allen & Yvonne Cameron
Gord & Pat Berg
Gord & Pat Berg
Joanne Timoruski
Darlene Parker
Ray & Jo Anne Racette
Borden & Marg. Bachynski
Diana Richardson
Helen Smith
Lois Allen
Ruth Dick
Della Staples
Dr. & Mrs. Fred McWilliams
Patricia Thompson
Eileen Lane
Elsie Murray
Al & Bernice Fox
Dr. & Mrs. L. Probert
Cec & Helen Smith
Garfield Smith
Charles & Vera McNeil
Olga Beresford
Lois Hannah
Jack Montgomery
G. E. Noren & Partners
Earl Smith
Arlo & Verna Bridge
Don & Elaine Low
J. B. Holben
Dorothy Martin
Isabella Howarth
Olive Hein
William & Lillian Morris
William & Lillian Morris
Arnold Maki
Gordon Neill
Fred & Karen Catterall
Lena Gilbertson
Alexander Mair
John Sopotyk
Gordon Pinches
Ronald Hook
Dr. Charles & Irene Fawcett
Jean Carroll
Ila Smith
Esther Sandercock
Edna Robinson
Douglas A. Roberton
Donald G. Scheidt
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WA WA SHRINE DONATIONS CONTINUED
Don & Elaine Low
Don Rennie
Dr. Boris & Pat Sen
Rodney & Janice Stafford
Bradley Barlow
Shirley & Tom Moore
Bill Fraser
Jack Sutherland
Norma Kiesel
Gerald W. Threlfall
Norman & Florence Tisdale
Albert Tysowski
Albert Tysowski
Mr. & Mrs. D. Onclin
Marguerite Steen
W. Gordon Smith
Mel & Irene Martin
Bruce M. Smith
Earl & Maxine Greiner
J. Kenneth & Helen McInnis
Patricia Chapman
Lorne & Donalda Graham
M. E. Henson
Joyce & Norman Cook
Estate of Royden Donahue
Merle & Betty Roome
Ron & Eleanor Halstrom
Warren R. Craig
Marjorie & Louis Heinen
Agnes Learmonth
Phil & Pauline Selody
Mr. & Mrs. James McComb
Dale & Norma Appel
Jean Skwarchuk
W. J. Andrews
M. T. Gadd
Maynard & Joanne Slater
J. S. MacLachlan
William Farley
Dorothy Hill
James Greenslade
Marjorie Hobbs
Ken & Bonnie McDougall
Audrey Colhoun
Earl & Maxine Greiner
Jack & Donna Montgomery
James R. Mackay
Mick & Kathy Turner
Bruce & Verna Coates
Claude Dobson
Edd & Jackie Donnelly
Les & Cheryl Hayward
Hugh Hauser
Andrew & Gayle Mackay
Ted & Lorraine Madill
Brent Blanchard
Richard A. Brown
Glenn Dalrymple
Charles J. McCarthy
Wildon Moffatt
Mel Douglas

Leola MacDonald
Dennis & Betty Junior
Bernice Fox
George & Patt Bradshaw
Herb & Margaret Cobb
David & June Johnston
John Clarke
Ken Eskdale
Mark Morrison
Judy Morrison
Colin & Rowena MacKercher
Stan & Liz Weston
Jack & Donna Montgomery
Bevin Leipert
Jerry & Betty Lou Smith
Doug & Joan Osborne
Don Beggs
Joan King
Doug Lee
Douglas & Margaret Cuddington
Don & Mary Bennett
Ron McEachern
Malcolm & Dionne Edwards
William B. Cooke
Norman & Joyce Cook
Doug & Mary Ramsay
Gladys Huget
Ron & Muriel Heal
J. Kenneth & Helen McInnis
Jim Chow
Maye Wallace
Arthur W. Wallace
Ronald & Sheila Miller
Donald Flegg
Mary Barrow
S. Clare & Pat Phillips
John Haan
Julie Huber
Doug & Joan Osborne
Dave Fairlie
Blaine & Betty Martin
Len & Carol Chase
John Garthson
Gerry Hodges
Desmond Patton
Randy Ball
Fred & Karen Catterall
Wil de Haan
Thomas V. Hannan
Ken & Joan Adie
Woloshyn & Company
James & Monica Spencer
John Robinson
Max & Bernice Presly
W. A. Edwards
Garry & Charlotte Vetzal
Ron Butterworth
Darlene Grasswell
Donald Rennie
Darrell & Brenda McOuat
Dave & Gerry Houston

Esther Sandercock
Federated Co-operatives Ltd. Staff
Rod Stafford
A. C. Jaenen
Gordon & Marjorie Gardiner
Prince Albert Co-operative

Association Ltd.
Donald & Elaine Low
Shirley A. Baker
Elwood & Joan Flynn
A. Jean Trotter
D. F. Hantelmann
Geoffrey A. Hopkins
Rod & Shirley Burnett
Vera Jack
Palmer & Margaret Thompson
Doreen & Larry Briggs
Theresa Guggemos
Wes & Bev Coleman
Charlie Coid
Faye Halstead
Regina Kondratowicz
Tony Kondratowicz
John & Edith Kondratowicz
John Coid
Mary Ross
Jean Frost
Freda McCallum
Lee Wade
Oscar & Betty Housen
Dan & Sharon Ganter
Lil Gibbons
Budd & Josephine Lisch
Annice Fawell
Harvey & Eileen Housen
Gordon & Mari Watt
Si & Irene Campbell
Ken & Elaine Ireland
Ron & Kathy Ireland
Bob & Jo-Ann Coid
Jack Maze
Mike Miller
Arnold & Anne Schultz
Cuyler & Ruth Agar
Lorne & Irene Acton
Brent McKinney
Kathy Jones
Erv & Viv Sieben
Bill & Lynn Romanowski
Gerry & Irma Armsworthy
T. H. Ballantyne
Gerry & Irma Armsworthy
T. H. Ballantyne
Gerry & Irma Armsworthy
Marie Almer
Charles & Muriel Grewcock
Sheila Righi
Arnold Swaby
Pauline Bell
Ronald & Dorothy Hook
J. C. Gray

Fern Lamb
Peggy & Steve Tonita
Alfred & Doris Maier
Howard & Dorothy Young
Richard & Elaine Gutfriend
John Wilbraham
Robert & Audrey Forrest
Donald & Irene Cribbs
Thomas & Evelyn Dutton
Elsie & Russell Earl
Lucy Racohio
Howard & Penny Haugen
Norman Aschim
Dale Fox
Robert & Sharon Sweeney
Earl Enevoldsen
Doris King
Phyllis Jenish
Grey & Donna Cowie
Mary Elizabeth & Vernon Becker
Betty Preece
Arlene Abbott
Raymond Lisafeld
Michael & Ruth Bartolf
Melvin & Heather Johnson
Harvey & Mona Sykes
Donald & Hilda Robertson
Mal & Dionne Edwards
Don Osman
Kenneth & Violet Bowker
Mary Ann Schumack
Dana M. Budnyk
Edd & Jackie Donnelly
Gerry & Irma Armsworthy
Don & Yvonne MacLaurin
Margaret May
Bernice M. Beck
Ken & Joyce Cunningham
Norm & Joyce Cook
Don & Elaine Low
Doug & Joan Osborne
Blaine & Betty Martin
George McCubbing
Kutz Family Foundation Corp.
Jack & Beverley Loppacher
Cecil & Mary Lou Shea
Maynard & Joanne Slater
Andrew & Gayle Mackay
Glenn Dalrymple
Morley & Eleanor Ries
Geraldine Thompson
Charles & Vera McNeil
Allan & Cindy Chizek
Jack & Beverley Shiffman
Clare & Carole Cooney
Dale W. Clark
Pat & Beryl Near
Dr. Brian Donbrook
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

April 2005

1

87

P.P. Night

65

15141312

22212019

4

11

18

Divan Meeting
Yorkton with Ladies

25 26 27 28 29 30

3

10

17

24

2

9

16

Pres. Seminar 
Regina

23

Pres. Seminar
Saskatoon

RECRUIT A SHRINER
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

May 2005

6

1312

5

11

4

10

3

20191817

2726

Divan Meeting
Stated Session

2524

9

2

16

23

30 31

8

1

15

22

29

7

14

21

28

NEXT WARBLINGS
CUT-OFF 

APRIL 16, 2005
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MEMBERSHIP MILESTONES
NOBLES WHO HAVE ACHIEVED

MEMBERSHIP MILESTONES IN 2005

WHO WILL WEAR THE WATCH?

50 YEAR PINS
Douglas Catling — Regina Beach
James R. Mackay — Saskatoon
Stanley Sealey — White Rock, B.C.

35 YEAR PINS
Frank Atchison — Saskatoon
Borden Bachynski — Regian
William Cantlon — Estevan
Keith Dressman — Tisdale
Harley Deeks — Edmonton, AB
Herbert S. Elias — Creelman
Charles Fawcett — Regina
Carl Hoffman — Regina
John (Jack) Jameson — Regina
Norman Kerr — Moose Jaw
Meredith Knox — Moose jaw
Ronald Kurz — Central Butte
Ray Leonard — Regina

John Mather — Regina
James Meek — Regina
Wayne Miner — Saskatoon
John McCaw — Craik
Ken McDougall — Regina
James MacKenzie — Regina
W. Ronald Robinson — Biggar
B. Royal — Regina
Otto Ruland — Regina
Norman Taylor — Edmonton, AB
Hugh Wheeler — Swift Current
Frank Widdifield — Cabri

25 YEAR PINS
Brooklyn Anderson — Indian Head
Gerry Armsworthy — Regina
William Bernard — Moose Jaw
Edward Berryere — Saskatoon
Vernon Booty — Regina
Barry Brown – Gainsborough

W. Harold Cole — Rosetown
Walter Cook — Moose Jaw
Ernest Dragon — Indian Head
Torrens Fulton — Moose Jaw
Henry George — Saskatoon
John Hamer — Swift Current
Wayne Kobie — Saskatoon
Leroy Livesley — Unity
Blaine Martin — Saskatoon
K. Albert May — Indian Head
Alna McIntosh — Tisdale
William McLeod — Gull Lake
Jack Montgomery — Gull Lake
Ronald Needham — Oxbow
Jacob Nickel — Unity
Douglas Roberton — Indian Head
Arnold Schwartz — Regina 
William Squires — Regina
William Towill — Thunder Bay, ON
Donald Wallace — Unity
Howard K. Young — Alameda

Who will wear the beautiful Shrine wrist watch for being
the “Top Line” signer of Membership Petitions fpr 2005?  Yes,
our Potentate, Ill. Sir Donald C. BEGGS has, in addition to
other membership incentive awards, has authorized the pre-
senting of the prestigious Shrine Wrist Watch to the Noble who
is the “Top Line” signer of the most Membership Petitions for
2005. Just imagine how you will feel having your name
announced and being presented with the coveted and
Prestigious Shrine Wrist Watch for being the “Top Line” signer
of Membership Petitions for 2005.  Ask Noble Larry JOHNSON
of our Moose Jaw and District Shrine Club what the feeling was

and pride it is to be the winner of this award for his endeavours
in 2004 when he was the “Top Line” signer of 6 Petitions for
Membership.  The potential to win this envied award is open
to every Noble in our jurisdiction. Our Ceremonial is being
held in Yorkton, Sk., June 10th., & 11th., 2005. Petitions for
Initiation and Membership, accompanied by the $200.00
Initiation/Membership fee, are to be submitted tothe Wa Wa
Shrine Centre by MAY 15th., 2005.

Stu MacLachlan, P.P.
Membership Chairman

1 790

Noble
Ron McEachern

2136 College Ave., Regina, Saskatchewan S4P 1C5
A.C. 306 522-3232 522-4433 522-4332

Fax 757-8016

Speers
Funeral Chapel Inc.

NATIONAL
SELECTED

MORTICIANS
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CALENDAR WINNERS
December 2004 and January and February 2005

Brian Carey — Regina
Warren Todosichuk — Kamsack
W. K. Kilpatrick — Saskatoon
Margaret Layman — Saskatoon
Bill Isely — Nipawin
Roy Gaebel — Regina
linda Galloway — Prince Albert
Sonja Clifton Remple — Regina
Peter Lapointe — Moose Jaw
Don Middleton — Moosomin
John Booker — Regina
Randy & Andrea Sandbeck — Regina
Jerry Bulitz — Yorkton
James Bennett — Kamsack
Dave Jones — Elrose
Brian Creighton — Tisdale
Darlene Sloan — Webb
Bill Curtis — Webb
Davey & Peggy Kosior — Fillmore
Garry Power — Medicine Hat, AB
Julie Smith — Regina
David Johnson — Swift Current
Larry Untereiner — Gull Lake
Veronica Ziolkowski — Regina
Sheila Morrison — Moose Jaw
Elaine Sharpe — Moosomin
Jim Meek — Regina
Elaine Sharpe — Moosomin
Harold I. Scott — Beatty
Cory Heinricks — Saskatoon

Glen Wakelam — Regina
Doreen Smith — Maple Creek
Dave Fluter — Regina
Charleen Eisner — Humboldt
Tony Phew — Saskatoon
Angie Remus — Saskatoon
Jeremy Harvey — Wynyard
Sidney F. Herman — Regina
Judy McCormick — Weyburn
Clara Rubin — Regina
Ervin & Lena McConnell — Tisdale
Rory Lawford — Saskatoon
Byron & Arlene McFarland — Saskatoon
Bonnie Keogan — Regina
Gladys Ethel Cottenie — Kamsack
Neil Cox — Elrose
Michelle Bertram — Eston
Dr. Alam Gilbert — Moose Jaw
Jeff & Jackie Grusie — Calgary, AB
Kent & Shirley Jones — Elrose
Jack Peck — Regina
Bernie Renneberg — Oxbow
Shelley Smith — Swift Current
Steve Kreager — Chilliwack, BC
Ken & Denise Young — Alameda
Marlene Brown — Maple Creek
Peggy McLay — Kindersley
L. Hamilton — Yorkton
W. Hudyma — Wynyard
Simon Woronuik — Prince Albert

Stan Rogers — Elrose
Frank Atchison — Saskatoon
Bob Hearn — Calgary, AB
Barbara Small — Maple Creek
P.A. Shrine Club — Prince Albert
Marcel Matwijeczko — Kamsack
Jack Jackson — Tisdale
Irene Konkin — Kamsack
Barb Wynbn — Moosomin
Lottie Potter — Nokomis
Mrs. Ida Brownridge — Arcola
Lois & Ralph Tanner — Moosomin
David Rennie — Saskatoon
Amanda Dahl — Saskatoon
Chester Olson — Kamsack
Gerry Klughart — Prince Albert
Glenn Wilton — Moosomin
Marilyn Langstaff — Saskatoon
Darby Bachynski — Regina
Barrie Davidson — Moosomin
Ken McDougall — Regina
Bernie Slogoski — Regina
Jack Jackson — Tisdale
Jo Ann Godenir — Saskatoon
Chris & Jenn Holben — Eston
Norm & Bev Collins — Rosetown
Daytona Jaspyn — Wadena
Doug Mayor — Moose Jaw
Esther Sandercock — Southey
Rose & Phil Griffin-Warwicke — Saskatoon

In Memoriam
Alexander (Scotty) McKay Age: 92
502-2309 McEown
Saskatoon, SK S7J 2H2
Deceased: December 31, 2004
Initiated: June 23, 1967

Hugh Douglas Keil Age: 89
116 Sunset Drive
Regina, SK S4S 2R9
Deceased: January 28, 2005
Initiated: September 13, 1975

Marvin Cook McIvor Age: 89
Box 485
Lafleche, SK S0H 2K0
Deceased: May 4, 2004
Initiated: June 22, 1963

Barry Alexander McMaster Age: 74
9 Lincoln Avenue
Brantford, ON N5T 4S5
Deceased: January 22, 2005
Initiated: June 18, 1960

Francis Leonard Coyle Age: 79
Box 1720
Humboldt, SK S0K 2A0
Deceased: January 25, 2005
Initiated: June 19, 1970

Kenneth James Dick Age: 73
104 Eastview Drive
Morinville, AB T8R 1T3
Deceased: June 20, 2004
Initiated: June 24, 1966

Donald A. Orr Age: 77
27 Broadway Avenue
Saskatoon, SK S7J 0Z8
Deceased: February 7, 2005
Initiated: June 15, 1974
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100 - 2401 SASK. DRIVE BUS: (306) 359-7777
REGINA, SASK.  S4P 4H8 RES: (306) 586-3079

FAX: (306) 522-3299

GORDON J.K. NEILL Q.C.
MERCHANT LAW GROUP

SSHHRRIINNEERRSS  HHOOSSPPIITTAALL  ——  CCIINNCCIINNNNAATTII

THERE FOR THE FAMILY
AND THE PATIENT

Family-centered care is a concept embraced throughout the
Shrine system. Shrine Hospitals recognize that the family plays
a crucial role in the recovery of every burn-injured child. With
this in mind, the Cincinnati hospital has several programs in
place to accommodate families. The Family Care Unit is six
hotel-like rooms located on the second floor that gives families
a secure place to take care of themselves and still be near their
child, when the patient is critically ill.

Beyond just living accommodations, Shriners support the
family in many other ways. Frequently, a family is overwhelmed
by the depth of the burn injury and needs help to sort out all the
information they receive. A social worker is one of first mem-
bers of the burn team parent’s meet. These specialists interview
the family and offer them emotional support throughout the
hospitalization. They identify the family’s strengths and

resources to help them cope with their child’s immediate injury
and the long-term rehabilitative needs.

Throughout a child’s hospital stay, extend family and siblings
are encouraged to visit when appropriate. It’s especially impor-
tant that brothers and sisters see their sibling get better. They
participate in play activities and watch cartoons together. Over
the Christmas holidays, Santa Claus always makes sure he has
extra presents for visiting brothers and sisters.

When extended family and siblings come to Cincinnati to
visit we can also provide convenient lodging at the Parent
House near the hospital. In this home-like atmosphere, families
share a common kitchen, dining and living room area. They
share much more than living space as they help support each
and talk about their own situations and how they come to be in
Cincinnati.

Involving family members in the care is essential to the suc-
cessful rehabilitation and recuperation of a child with a burn.
When the burn team starts planning for discharge, the parents
or primary caregivers are incorporated in to the care plan. They
are taught how to manage the wounds, receive instruction on
the therapy exercises needed at home, and how to apply pres-
sure garments. Parents are encouraged to call hospital staff from
home, should they have questions or any concerns.

Shriners and hospital staff work together for the betterment
of the child and their family. When a child and family return
home, they know they have a “support line” out there with their
Shriners and the burn team.

LLOYD RAMSDELL

2020 11th Avenue
Regina, SK S4P 0J3

Phone: (306) 584-9300
Fax: (306) 584-9303

IInnssppiirraattiioonn  wwiitthh  aa  SSmmiillee

Nine-year-old Nolan Panchuk hasn’t let
cerebral palsy stop his love of sports
In September of 2000, Nolan went to Montreal with

his parents Gordeon and Julia for life-changing surgery
at the Canadian Shriners Hospital. The procedure,
known as a selective dorsal rhizotomy, removed dead
nerves from around his spinal cord.

Nolan told his dad that he’d walk off the plane at the
Saskatoon airport.

On Nov. 18, 2000, he did.
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2005 MASTERS GOLF
Nobles, Ladies & Golfers

The 2005 Masters Golf Draw is now history. The draw was
conducted on January 15th at our Annual General Meeting and
the lucky ticket was drawn by Lady Margaret BACHYNSKI,
President of the Wa Wa Shrine Ladies Auxilary. The winner of
this exciting trip for four persons to the 2005 Masters
Tournament in Augusta, Georgia is Marilyn BLYTHMAN of
Maple Creek, Sask. Mrs. Marlyn BLYTHMAN was extremely
happy about winning and is looking forward to traveling and
attending this very prestigious Golf Tournament. She is taking
her husband, son and family friend with her and is counting the
days before they go. Marilyn promises to take many pictures
and will let us know everything about the trip when she returns.
She and her family will make excellent ambassadors for the

Shriners of Saskatchewan on this fabulous Trip of a Lifetime.
The seller of the winning ticket was Noble Francis HESTER,
who won himself $1000 for selling the winning ticket. 

A well written article by the Maple Creek newspaper on
BLYTHMAN’s win and the work the Shriners do, was sent out to
all of the community newspapers in Saskatchewan for publica-
tion. 

Although not all of the 2000 tickets were sold, the raffle was
still considered a success with a small profit being realized. A
review of the raffle is taking place to determine what areas need
changing to make the raffle more profitable. Stay tuned for more
information on this exciting raffle.

Don BEGGS
2005 Masters Raffle Chairman 

SShhrriinnee  LLootttteerryy  ggrraanndd  pprriizzee  ggooeess  ttoo  MMaappllee  CCrreeeekk  ttiicckkeett  hhoollddeerr

Wa Wa Shriners of Saskatchewan made
the grand prize draw for a trip for four to the
2005 Masters Golf tournament during the
annual meeting January 15th at Regina
Shrine Center. President of the Cypress Shrine
Club Stan Weston and Past President Francis
Hester were in attendance and let out a
whoop of joy when Maple Creek ticket hold-
er, Marilyn Blythman’s name was drawn. She
had purchased her ticket from Francis Hester.

Proceeds from the sale of 2,000 tickets go
to Wa Wa Temple activities, including the
cost to transport Shrine supported children to
Shrine hospitals.

Potentate of Wa Wa Shriners, Illustrious
Sir Don Beggs, expressed pleasure with the
public response to this fundraiser and noted
that a similar lottery is planned for January
2006.

The 2005 prize package, worth approxi-
mately $43,000 includes — trip for four to

the 205 Masters including return airfare
Regina-Atlanta, vehicle rental, 6 nights’
accommodation at Woodside Plantation, 1
night in Atlanta, two full days at the Masters,
meals, admission to a mini-tournament at
Palmento Golf Club.

Members of the Cypress Shrine Club gath-
ered in Maple Creek, Thursday, January 27
with the Blythman family for the officially
presentation.

Left to right: John Douglas, Doug
Haroldson, Walter Huculak, Francis Hester
making the presentation to the Blythman
family — Carter, Marilyn, Brad, Cale;
President Stan Weston, Bob Porter, Glenn
Wiebe, Robert Watson. Seated are Lawrence
Binkley and Herb Duncan.

Also in attendance during the official
presentation were Liz Westor. President
Stan’s wife, and Sharon Hester who will be
installed as Queen of the Nile in Daughters

of the Nile of Anqet Temple #123, Regina.
The Shrine organization is described as

“A brotherhood of men, dedicated to fun and
fellowship, but with a serious purpose. Every
Shriner is a Mason, which dates back hun-
dreds of years when Masonic lodges were
formed, with members bound by their own
wishes to be fraternal brothers.

Shrine has always been involved in char-
itable endeavors but in the 1920s it was
decided to develop an official philanthropy.
This came to fruition as Shriners Hospitals for
Crippled Children.

Today, the Shrine operates 18 orthopedic
hospitals and three burn institutes where chil-
dren (up to their 18th birthday) receive
appropriate, quality medical care absolutely
free. Shriners also assist with transportation to
the hospitals as well as support the
parent/guardian while the child receives
medical attention.
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WA WA SHRINE CURLING 2005
Rosetown

OOppeenniinngg  CCeerreemmoonnyy IIlllluussttiioouuss  SSiirr  DDoonn  BBeeggggss  aanndd  
GGoooossee  LLaakkee  pprreessiiddeenntt  JJooee  BBeerrttrraamm  

tthhrrooww  tthhee  cceerreemmoonniiaall  rroocckk

——  AASSSSEENNDD  TTRROOPPHHEEYY WWIINNNNEERR  ——
((LL  ttoo  RR))  GGoooossee  LLaakkee  PPrreess..  JJooee  BBeerrttrraamm,,  IIllll..  SSiirr

DDoonn  BBeeggggss,,  NNoobbllee  GGeerrrryy  HHooddggeess,,  NNoobbllee
RRiicchhaarrdd  BBrroowwnn..  MMiissssiinngg  IIllll..  SSiirr  SSttuu  MMaaccLLaauugghhllaann

((LL  ttoo  RR))  NNoobbllee  VVeerrnn  TTrraaiillll  ddiissccuussssiinngg
MMoooossee  JJaaww  CClluubb  hhoossttiinngg  tthhee  22000066  sshhrriinnee

CCuurrlliinngg  wwiitthh  IIllll..  SSiirr  DDoonn  BBeeggggss  aanndd
NNoobbllee  GGeerrrryy  HHooddggeess..

——  BBEEEEFF  DDRRAAWW  WWIINNNNEERR  ——
NNoobbllee  OOrriinn  RRoobbiinnssoonn  pprreesseennttss  GGeerrrryy
hhooddggeess  wwiitthh  aa  hhaallff  aa  bbeeeeff  wwhhiicchh  hhee

ddoonnaatteedd

——  22NNDD  EEVVEENNTT  WWIINNNNEERR  ——
((LL  ttoo  RR))  IIllll..  SSiirr  DDoonn  BBeeggggss,,  SSkkiipp,,  GGaarrtthh
SSaauunnddeerrss;;  TThhiirrdd,,  MMooll  EEddwwaarrddss;;  SSeeccoonndd,,
SSeeaann  MMccDDoouuggaallll;;  LLeeaadd,,  KKeenn  MMccDDoouuggaallll

——  11SSTT  EEVVEENNTT  WWIINNNNEERR  ——
((LL  ttoo  RR))  IIllll..  SSiirr  DDoonn  BBeeggggss,,  SSkkiipp,,  IIaann

CCaarrbbeerrrryy;;  TThhiirrdd,,  DDoouugg  EEmmppeeyy;;  SSeeccoonndd,,
MMiicchheellll  CCaarrbbeerrrryy;;  LLeeaadd,,  DDaann  GGeerrllee

——  33RRDD  EEVVEENNTT  WWIINNNNEERR  ——
((LL  ttoo  RR))  IIllll..  SSiirr  DDoonn  BBeeggggss,,  SSkkiipp,,  DDoouugg
OOrrtthh;;  TThhiirrdd,,  JJiimm  KKiinnggwweellll;;  SSeeccoonndd,,  LLeess

CCrroossssmmaann;;  LLeeaadd,,  BBiillll  IImmllaacchh

——  HHAARRDD  LLUUCCKK  EEVVEENNTT  WWIINNNNEERR  ——
((LL  ttoo  RR))  IIllll..  SSiirr  DDoonn  BBeeggggss,,  SSkkiipp,,  SSttaann

SSaannddoommeerrsskkyy;;  TThhiirrdd,,  DDaavvee  FFaaiirrlliiee;;  SSeeccoonndd,,
AAnnnnee  MMccCCuubbbbiinnggss;;  LLeeaadd,,  DDeennnniiss  SSkkuuccee

18
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2005/2006 CASH CALENDAR REPORT
Thank you to all the Shiners, Shrine Ladies and friends for

supporting the 2005 Shrine calendar project. It couldn't be
done without each one of you. Year after year you show your
support by selling and purchasing the calendars. The majority
of the units sold out and before the deadlines established for the
project. Charlie McNeil of Biggar (Goose Lake Shrine Club) and
Randy Ball of Lumsden ( Regina Shrine Club) both sold over
100 calendars each. That takes skill and dedication.
Congratulations.

I know that there are many who deserve recognition for their
time and efforts but will work again unrewarded. Next year the
needs of our organization and more importantly the needs of
the children will still be there. We will call on our team captains
to once again coordinate the sales at the shine clubs and units. 

It is a major fundraiser for the Shrine that often doesn't get

the recognition it deserves. In seven years we have sold 21,823
calendars. This year the project grossed $43,270. Cheques in
the amount of $12,824 went to the shrine clubs and units,
which left over $30,446 for the Shrine Centre. We were on
budget but we still left 294 calendars unsold. 

If your unit feels it can handle a few extra for next year let
me know and we will insure you get them. Start thinking about
whether you want to put your unit or clubs picture in the 2006
Calendar. You may want to get a picture taken while the nobles
are available in the spring. It is our year to host the Midwest so
what better time to show Shriners at work and play.

Thanks again and I will be in touch.

Yours in Faith 
Ken Shaw

REGINA SHRINE CLUB

THIRD ANNUAL SCOTTISH DINNER
AND SCOTCH TASTING NIGHT

The Wa Wa Shrine Centre proudly held its’ Third Annual
Scotch Tasting Night February 26. We had a special visitor from
Al Bahr Temple San Diego, CA. Noble Philli Johnson and
Illustrious Sir Don Beggs from Saskatoon. Several guests who
were not Shriners and their ladies also attended.

The first 3 selections of Scotch were piped in by our 2 Pipers
and 1 Drummer Piper Major Bruce Cooke, Don Felstrom and Al
Wagner from the Wa Wa Pipes and Drums. The Scotch tasters
stood in appreciation. There was an open bar for those guests
who do not drink Scotch.

Ill. Sir Dick Gutfriend hosted the event under the auspices of
President Noble John Booker. Stan’s catering served a piping
hot tasty meal of Scotch Broth, Scotch Eggs, Rich Beef Stew,
Rumbledthumps, Special Swede, Sweet Scones, and a delec-
table dessert with brown sugar and date overtones called Sticky
Toffee Pudding. It was very satisfying and filling.

Bread and water were on the tables for the Scotch tasters to
cleanse their palates. The first selection was Balvenie
Doublewood, and it was very well received. A small introduc-
tion was made as colour, nose and finally feel and finish, were
discovered by the 36 Scotch drinkers. Dick elaborated on the
findings by Single Malt Whiskey.com and Michael Jackson, a
well-known authority on Scotch.

Next up was Dalmore Cigar Malt although Illustrious Sir did
not wave the ban on cigar smoking, the Scotch was enjoyed by
the tasters and discussed. Glenlivet 12-year-old seemed to be
well-known to most and the findings on its’ percentage rate
seemed to agree with the experts.

We were entertained by 2 pipers this time and a pianist.
There were two-door winners, one for a $25.00 Gift Certificate

donated The Diplomat Restaurant. And a bottle of 12-year-old
Glenlivet donated by the Regina Shrine Club. Toes were tapping
and heads were nodding to the lively beat of the Scottish tunes
put on by Piper Bruce Cooke, Don Felstrom and Al Wagner
from the Wa Wa Pipes and Drums.

Then the last three Scotches were piped in. Glenlivet 18-
year-old, Logavulin 16-year-old and Glen Garioch 15-year old.

There were some disagreements, some laughing and a lot of
enjoyment. Favorites were discussed and ideas shared. Some
would eat quite a bit of bread cubes in between tastes, some
would put a few drops of water into the Scotch to awaken it,
some would taste and then put it aside to taste and comparable
to the others later. Whatever the method, it seemed to be a very
enjoyable, enjoyable evening to all and we look forward to the
next one.

Report Written by Report Submitted by
Lady Betty Eskdale President Noble John Booker

LADIES AUXILIARY
HOLIDAY CASH WINNERS

The winners of the holiday cash raffle are as follows:
1st prize to Lena Gilbertson — Regina
2nd prize to Andy George — Regina

3rd prize to Linda Mick — Calgary, Alta.

Thank you,
Sue Butz, Convenor of the Holiday Cash Raffle
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WA WA SHRINERS
REGINA DRUM CORP

First things first! Lobster Night is coming your way on May
7, 2005, and if you haven’t already arranged to obtain tickets,
you should do so ASAP. These tickets are available from any
Drum Corps member.

While you are marking your calendar, be sure to set aside
Friday, April 8, 2005; this is our Spring Pasta Night and, as is the
case for Lobster Night, it is always a sell-out so get your tickets
early.

It’s true. The Drum Corps is working on a new show. We
have already begun to learn our new music and will be getting
into the marching and manoeuvring portion after the snow birds
return. Although the Drum Corps is blessed with a few very tal-
ented musical nobles, most of us are musically illiterate when it
comes to reading sheet music. Nevertheless, our Music
Director, John Worthington, has done a good job of teaching us
Music 101 and many are now able to do a reasonable job of

sight reading our new music. Everyone is excited about the
challenge.

As we move towards parade season and our Provincial
100th Anniversary Celebrations, the Drum Corps is actively
committing to participate in as many events as possible. We
look forward to making a contribution to the many communi-
ties who have made this province a great place to live.

Thankfully, everyone in the Drum Corps is in good health,
and considering that we have a lot of work to do, we hope it
stays that way.

See you on parade!
REMEMBER: LOBSTER NIGHT, SATURDAY, MAY 7, 2005

Respectfully submitted
Andy Anderson 
February 8, 2005

Not often, but for sure now, we antelope feel inspired to put cloven hoof to paper
for comment on truly magic events.  The above referenced event is such a time. Well
done Wa Wa Pipes and Drums.  I have always been delighted to perform my “act” at
your special dinner.  This dinner was especially memorable. The food, music and per-
fect organization made a great impression on this ungulates heart.  I have performed
all over this planet but there has never been a better dinner in my experience.  The
audience was perfect, good people all.  Your unit members and their ladies did stal-
wart work, displaying true dedication and depth of soul.  It was indeed Christmas
magic. And to you Ill. Sir Gerry and Lady Irma may I finally say; It was “As Good As It
Gets”.

Yours in fur and huff,
Ambrose the Amber-Assed Antelope
G. Bradley
Warblings Reporter
Wa Wa  Pipes and Drums

WA WA PIPES AND DRUMS -
HIGHLAND CHRISTMAS DINNER

WA WA SHRINERS 2005 CEREMONIAL 
YORKTON, SASKATCHEWAN

JUNE 10TH AND 11TH
BBooookk  yyoouurr  rroooommss  NNOOWW!!
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WA WA PIPES AND DRUMS
As the new Warblings reporter for the Pipes and Drums, I was

pleased when Ambrose  copied me  with the included letter to
Past Illustrious Sir Gerry Armsworthy.  It describes the Highland
Christmas Dinner much better than I could.

The week after the super Highland Dinner, Noble Doug
Campbell, our new Vice-
President,took it easy on
us for the band’s own
Christmas Party.  No
playing, no cooking, no
serving and wash-up,
just a time to relax and
share “war stories” of the
year gone by.  Illustrious
Sir Brian Donbrook gave
a short talk summing up
2004 and thanking the
band for our 25 appear-
ances during the year.
He also complimented
our Ladies for their
unflagging support of

our activites.
This coming year, being the Province’s 100th birthday, finds

Pipe Major Bruce Cooke whipping his troops into shape for
whatever may come our way.  Always energetic, Bruce has quit
smoking in compliance with the new government edict.  His
energy has doubled and so has the sting of the whip.  We will
prepared for what looks like our toughest year ever.  Already we
have a double gig weekend and there will probably be more. 

On 17 February we held our annual Ladies Dinning-In at the
Royal United Services Institute. Eight of our members were
missing as they had been called to sunnier climes.  Functions in
the winter while wearing a kilt makes one wonder if this is loy-
alty or masochism.  Again Noble Campbell did a good job and
we had a cozy evening.  Illustrious Sir Don Beggs wished us
luck with 2005, thanked the band for our interlude at his
Installation Banquet, and remembered our Ladies which was
the point of the whole evening in the first place.  

Finally, I’d like to wish all of Sakatchewan Shrinedom the best
for this birthday year.  Our Unit will out there showing the flag
at the many celebrations, proving to all that fun and charity are
complimentary goals.

Noble Graham Bradley

HIGHLAND CHRISTMAS PARTY

LADIES DINING IN

““TThhee  NNoobblleess”” ““TThhee  LLaaddiieess””

““TThhee  NNoobblleess”” ““TThhee  LLaaddiieess””

PPiippeerr  mmaajjoorr  BBrruuccee  CCooookkee
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“HEART IN HAND”
for the Children

The Divan Ladies of Wa Wa Shrine have decided to take on this truly
worthwhile fund-raising project for 2005. These pins were sold several years
ago, however many Ladies recently have asked about purchasing them for
themselves or as gifts to family members. The Pin, beautifully crafted by Fifth
Avenue Jewelers, is produced in two sizes, a larger one (broach size) for Ladies
and a smaller one (lapel size) for Nobles. With a contribution of $30.00 per
pin, of either size, payable to Wa Wa Shrine Patient Transportation Fund, a tax
receipt will be issued in the amount of $20.00.

If you would like one of these fine looking pins, please contact any of the
Divan Ladies, who have a small supply of each style of pin for sale. You may
also send your money direct to the Wa Wa Shrine Centre at 2065 Hamilton
Street, Regina, Sask. S4P 2E1, for your pin and a tax receipt. Please specify the
number and size of pins you require.

All monies received go directly to the Wa Wa Shrine Patient Travel Fund.
Thank you,
Wa Wa Shrine Divan Ladies

♥♥  ♥♥  ♥♥  ♥♥
MY HEARTS IN SASKATCHEWAN

(with apologies to Robert Burns)

My hearts in Saskatchewan
My heart is not here

My hearts in Saskatchewan, chasing a deer
Chasing a wild deer, following the doe

My hearts in Saskatchewan wherever I go.
Farewell to the prairie. Farewell to the west.

The birthplace of valor, the country that’s best
Wherever I wander, wherever I rove
The land of horizons forever I love.

Farewell to the coulees all covered in snow
Farewell to the valleys and green carpets below.

Farewell to the forests far into the north
Farewell to the lakes, all drenched in the sun.

My hearts on the prairie,
My heart is not here]

My hearts on the prairie chasing the deer
Chasing the wild deer, following the doe
My hearts on the prairie wherever I go.

——JJaammeess  RR..  MMaacckkaayy
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REPORT FROM CYPRESS SHRINE CLUB
MAPLE CREEK FOR WARBLINGS

In October, the Shrine held a ladies evening at the Cedars
Restaurant in Gull Lake where a delicious roast beef supper was
served.

Following this 11 members attended the meeting president
over by President Glenn Wiebe who welcome everyone includ-
ing Liaison Officer Bevin Liepert.

It was moved that Remembrance Day wreaths be bought
from the Royal Canadian Legion in both Maple Creek and Gull
Lake.

The Treasurer’s report showed a balance of $4,024.42 as of
September 30th.

A report was given on the successful steak barbecue held in
July.

150 calendars were distributed for sale.
Noble Tom Torgrimson nominated Noble Stan Weston as

President for the year 2005. It was moved that nominations
cease and Noble Stan Weston was declared president elect for
the coming year.

On December 10th, 2004, the Shrine held its annual
Christmas dinner at the Cedars Restaurant in Gull Lake. A
superb turkey dinner was enjoyed by 13 members with their
ladies together with three distinguished visitors.

The meeting that followed was presided over
by President Glenn Wiebe.

The meeting was informed that another attempt
will be made in 2005 to have a group attend the
schools to talk about the burns injury programme.

It was reported that Secretary-Treasurer Warren
Craig had hip surgery and would recovering in
hospital in Saskatoon and Maple Creek. Noble
Bert Olmsted had been hospitalized in Orlando,
Florida with a heart attack and stroke.

A presentation was made to Potentate Brian
Donbrook for the Travel Fund by Lady Sharon
Hester on behalf of the Shrine Ladies Auxiliary in
the amount of $1,200.00. President Glenn Wiebe
also presented a donation to the Travel Fund on
behalf of the Cypress Shrine Club in the amount of
$1,000.00.

President Glenn Wiebe then presented a gift of
a pair of binoculars to Potentate Brian and Lady
Bev.

Potentate Illustrious Sir Brian Donbrook then
conducted the installation of new officers. The fol-
lowing were installed:

Noble Stan Weston President
Noble Warren Craig Secretary-Treasurer (in his

absence)

Noble Tom Torgrimson Director
Noble Glenn Wiebe Director
Noble Albert Olmsted Director
President Noble Stan Weston announced that Lady Nita

Porter had agreed to act as Shrine Ladies Auxiliary President for
the year 2005. He then introduced his wife Lizz and daughter
Brittany.

Potentate Illustrious Sir Brian Donbrook then addressed the
club. He began by introducing his Lady Bev and Noble Brian
Liepert and his Lady Vi. He was pleased at the club’s attendance
at parades. Calendar sales are doing well as is the business of
the Hospital Committee. A very active programme has been
maintained with many clients and hospital trips thanks to Noble
Ken McGuiness. The Potentate encouraged Noble Stan Weston
to attend the annual meeting of the Temple on January 15th,
2005. He closed by urging members to keep up their good
work.

Yours in the Faith
Sgd. John B. Douglas
Publicity
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ATTENTION BAND 
PERSONNEL NEEDED!

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN FURTHERING
YOUR MUSICAL TALENT AT A BAND CAMP

IN CYPRESS HILLS SASKATCHEWAN ?

MMAAYY 1111,,  1122,,  1133,,  22000055
THEN PLEASE CONTACT ONE OF US:

1. CHARLES HUTCHINSON . . . 306 373 6732

2. DICK WARREN . . . . . . . . . . . 1 800 267 6606
. . . . . . . . . . . 306 773 6666
. . . . . . . . . . . 306 773 8831

3. GLEN BOUGHTON. . . . . . . . 306 545 2654
. . . . . . . . g.boughton@sasktel.net

4. JACK SHIFFMAN . . . . . . . . . jackshiffman@hotmail.com

AALLLL  MMAASSOONNIICC  BBOODDIIEESS  WWEELLCCOOMMEE
PPLLEEAASSEE  RREEPPLLYY BBEEFFOORREE  AAPPRRIILL  11  22000055
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MOOSE JAW SHRINE CLUB
Moose Jaw Shrine

Club president Noble
Stan Boyko is well on
his way into the new
year with 6 gourmet
dinners, 3 brunches,
and 2 Friday with
F r i e n d s ,
Remembrance day
ceremonies at the
Civic Centre, and an
all Units supper
meeting along with
adult and children’s
Christmas parties.
We also invited children and friends for the sleigh (wagon)
rides done be the Equestrian unit after which hot dogs and
hamburgers were served at the club. In January we had
our annual chili challenge with 4 units and no-units. The

winners were
once again the
Motor Patrol,
maybe because
they bring their
own judges. A
lot of fun was

had at our New Years party, riding the
camel was a challenge. The Lotto draw
was made by Noble chairman Gordon
Shabbits. Noble Lorne Pretzer won
$10,000.00 Noble Hap Hantelmann
won the trip to Dominican Republic
and Cleve Bennett won $500.00.

Noble Richard Brown liaison for
Moose Jaw made presentations to pres-
ident Noble President Stan Boyko, sec-
ond prize for the club signing up of
new Candidates, thanks to Nobles Greg
Marcynuik and Larry Johnson. Noble
Larry Johnson received a watch as Top
Signer . A presentation was made to

Noble Richard Brown with a cheque for
$130.00 to the patient travel fund from
Noble Harold Willfong who worked as
Santa Clause for other organizations
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OOuurr  cchhiillddrreenn,,  aa  ppaarrtt  ooff  SShhrriinnee

AArree  wwee  hhaavviinngg  ffuunn  oorr  wwhhaatt??
NNoobblleess  LLoorrnnee  PPrreettzzeerr  &&  GGoorrddoonn  SShhaabbbbiittss

NNoobblleess  HHaapp  HHaanntteellmmaannnn  &&  GGoorrddoonn
SShhaabbbbiittss

NNoobblleess  LLaarrrryy  JJoohhnnssoonn  &&  
RRiicchhaarrdd  BBrroowwnn

NNoobbllee  CClleevvee  BBeennnneetttt

NNoobblleess  RRiicchhaarrdd  BBrroowwnn  &&  PPrreessiiddeenntt  
SSttaann  BBooyykkoo

NNoobblleess  HHaarroolldd  WWiillllffoonngg,,  &&  
RRiicchhaarrdd  BBrroowwnn
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WA WA EQUESTRIAN
The Moose Jaw Shrine Equestrian Unit attended Algeria

Temple’s installation of Dr. Jim Curtis as 2005 Potentate in
Helena Montana on January 7, 8, & 9, 2005.

Dr. Jim Curtis is a member of WA WA Shriners and the Moose
Jaw Shrine Club. Best of all he is also a member of the Moose
Jaw Equestrian Unit. At Doc’s request, our unit wore our parade
outfit. We presented Doc. with a Moose Jaw Club jacket and
Lady Gaylene a Montana silver necklace. 

SWIFT CURRENT SHRINE CLUB

LL  ttoo  RR::  NNoobblleess  OOrrvvaall  BBrroowwnnlleeee,,  RRoonn  SSppaarrkkss,,  MMiikkee  CChheerrnnooffff,,
GGrreegg  MMaarrccyynnuuiikk,,  GGoorrdd  WWaarrdd,,  BBiillll  JJoohhnnssttoonnee

LL  ttoo  RR::  OOrrvvaall  BBrroowwnnlleeee,,  BBiillll  JJoohhnnssttoonnee,,  GGrreegg  MMaarrccyynniiuukk,,  
MMiikkee  CChheerrnnooffff,,  VVeerrnn  TTrraaiillll  

Since we missed the deadline for
the last edition of the Warblings, I
have to bring you up to date.

Ill. Sir Brian Donbrook and Lady
Bev made their official visit on Oct.
20/04. Our draw for the Harley
Davidson Motorcycle was held that
evening. A cheque for $20,000.00
was presented to Ill. Sir Brian for the
Patient Travel Fund. The Ladies
Auxiliary also presented a cheque to
the Travel Fund.

Our annual Christmas Family din-
ner was held Dec. 5 with a good
turnout. Santa arrived with bags of
goodies for the children.

We will again be raffling a Harley
Davidson Motorcycle in 2005.

Our calendar sales slipped this
year. Hopefully, we can renew the

enthusiasm for next year.
Noble Richard Brown, our liaison

officer visited our club at our Jan.
meeting. He presented Noble Ed
Eidsness with his 35-year pin.

Membership is a concern. We plan
to have a Masonic-Shrine information
night at our May meeting. Masons,
Non-Masons, and former members
will be guests along with their Ladies.

The Drum and Bugle band has a
busy itinerary this year. There are
many Centennial Celebrations in the
area this year. Hopefully, our Clown
Patrol will be able to accompany the
band.

Greetings to all from the sunny
Southwest.

Respectfully submitted
Noble Ron Heeg EEdd  EEiiddssnneessss  ——  3355--YYeeaarr  PPiinn

NEXT WARBLINGS CUT-OFF 
APRIL 16, 2005
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PARKLAND SHRINE CLUB
The Parkland Shrine Club has a full slate of events and activ-

ities for 2005. Our year started off with the annual “Malanka”
festivities taking place on January 9, 2005 at the Yorkton
Masonic Lodge. The afternoon started with a social and happy
hour at 3:00 p.m., followed by the traditional Malanka festivities
at 4:30 p.m.

M.C. Noble Bill Ruehlen welcomed all in attendance and
conducted the introductions of the head table and all special
guests. Noble Team Moore said grace, followed by a moments
silence for Nobles lost to the Black Camel in 2004. Toasts to the
Queen and Nobility were proposed by Noble Murray Williams.
Noble Wes Supena proposed the toast to the Ladies.

The traditional Ukrainian New Year’s Eve supper was

catered by Noble Glen Boychuk of the Woodland Hotel from
Kamsack. Over a dozen different dishes had been prepared after
which a choice of desserts were served.

Miss Trischak, a member of the Yorkton Ukrainian Dancers
performed a traditional Ukrainian dance for after supper enter-
tainment.

A series of presentations were made following the entertain-
ment, Ukrainian sashes to Ill. Sir Brian Donbrook and Lady
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TTrraaddiittiioonnaall  UUkkrraaiinniiaann  SSaasshheess  pprreesseenntteedd  ttoo  
IIllll.. SSiirr  BBrriiaann DDoonnbbrrooookk  aanndd  LLaaddyy  BBeevveerrlleeyy  bbyy  
NNoobbllee  LLeeRRooyy  CChhaarrbboonnnneeaauu  aanndd  LLaaddyy  JJooaannnn..

HHeeaadd  TTaabbllee  ((LL  ttoo  RR))::  MM..CC..  NNoobbllee  BBiillll  RRuueehhlleenn  aanndd  LLaaddyy
CCaarroolliinnee,,  LLaaddyy  JJooAAnnnn  aanndd  PPrreessiiddeenntt  NNoobbllee  LLeeRRooyy

CChhaarrbboonnnneeaauu,,  LLaaddyy  BBeevveerrlleeyy  aanndd  IIllll..  SSiirr  BBrriiaann  DDoonnbbrrooookk,,
NNoobbllee  WWeess  SSuuppeeaann  aanndd  LLaaddyy  MMaarryy  LLuukkaasshh..

PPrreesseennttaattiioonn  ooff  3355--yyeeaarr  ppiinn  ttoo  NNoobbllee  EEaarrll  GGrreeiinneerr  bbyy  IIllll.. SSiirr
BBrriiaann DDoonnbbrrooookk..  ((LL  ttoo  RR))::  PPrreessiiddeenntt  NNoobbllee  LLeeRRooyy

CChhaarrbboonnnneeaauu,,  2255--yyeeaarr  ppiinn  rreecciippiieenntt  NNoobbllee  DDoonnaalldd  LLooww,,
NNoobbllee  EEaarrll  GGrreeiinneerr,,  IIllll..  SSiirr  BBrriiaann  DDoonnbbrrooookk..

IInnssttaallllaattiioonn  ooff  22000055  EExxeeccuuttiivvee  ((LL  ttoo  RR))::  IIllll..  SSiirr  BBrriiaann  DDoonnbbrrooookk,,  PPaasstt
PPrreessiiddeenntt  NNoobbllee  LLeeRRooyy  CChhaarrbboonnnneeaauu,,  PPrreessiiddeenntt  WWeess  SSuuppeennaa,,

TTrreeaassuurreerr  NNoobbllee  MMuurrrraayy  WWiilllliiaammss,,  CChhiieeff  RRaabbbbaann  NNoobbllee  DDoonn  BBeeggggss..
MMiissssiinngg  aarree::  SSeeccrreettaarryy  NNoobbllee  LLaarrrryy  HHaammiillttoonn,,  11sstt  VViiccee  PPrreessiiddeenntt

NNoobbllee  JJoohhnn  MMiilllleerr,,  DDiirreeccttoorrss::  NNoobblleess  GGeeoorrggee  DDeemmcchhuukk,,  RRoodd
GGaarrddnneerr,,  GGeeoorrggee  HHaaaass,,  TToomm  MMuurrrraayy  aanndd  EEdd  MMyyeerrss..

……ccoonnttiinnuueedd  oonn  nneexxtt  ppaaggee
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Beverley, 25-year pin to Noble Donald Low, 35-year pin to
Noble Earl Greiner and Past President Plaque to Noble LeRoy
Charbonneau.

The festivities concluded with the installation of the 2005
executive. A gift presentation was made to Ill. Sir Brian
Donbrook and Lady Beverley.

The Parkland Shrine Club would again like to thank all who
attended, the Divan, their Ladies and many Nobles and Ladies
from Regina and area, and other guests that made the special
effort to join us for this annual festivity.

Coming events in Yorkton are the Shrine Circus on June 1,
2005 closely followed by the Ceremonial on June 10 and 11,
2005. The Parkland Shrine Golf Tournament is scheduled for
August 28, 2005 at Madge Lake. Registration will be 9:30 a.m.
at the Club House. All Shriners and Masons are welcome.

Submitted by 
Noble LeRoy Charbonneau

GGoooodd  ttiimmeess  aarree  hhaarrdd  ttoo  bbeeaatt!!

YYoorrkkttoonn  UUkkrraaiinniiaann  DDaanncceerr

CCoonnttiinnuueedd  ffrroomm  pprreevviioouuss  ppaaggee……

WA WA SHRINERS 2005 CEREMONIAL 
YORKTON, SASKATCHEWAN

JUNE 10TH AND 11TH
BBooookk  yyoouurr  rroooommss  NNOOWW!!
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SASKATOON SHRINE CLUB
SASKATOON SHRINERS WELCOME IN THE NEW YEAR IN STYLE

Over one hundred Shriners with their Ladies and guests filled
the Shriners Club Room and the Masonic Auditorium with bal-
loons, crackers, streamers and noise on New Years Eve and wel-
comed in the year 2005 AD. The Club Room and Auditorium were
decorated  very appropriately and it made it a party-nite. The Ladies
were all beautifully dressed and the males as usual had to take sec-

ond place when it
came to glitter.

The evening start-
ed off at five with a
“Mood Adjustment
Hour” and what an
adjustment it made.
(All the libations were
included in the admis-
sion for the evening).
During the “Mood
Adjustment Hour” hor
d’oeuvres were served

by the Executive Chefs as they circulated
among the guests and scrumptious they
were. At seven o’clock the dinner bell rang
for guests to be seated in the Banquet Hall
for our “Last Supper” in the year 2004 AD.

The highlight of the evening was not
only the food preparation but also the fact
all the food was prepared by the Masonic
brethren from the Saskatoon Lodges, who
as a vocation are in charge of all the food
services at the University of Saskatchewan.
The brethren in charge of the culinary pro-

fessionals was Brother
James McFarland.
They were  enthusias-
tically thanked after
the Banquet for their
royal Feast, which
was extraordinaire.
After the liqueurs the
revelers lined up at
the bar for more Zem
Zems and got ready
for the Dance when
many new dance
steps were invented and many new dance slippers ruined.

Sharp at midnight the New Year’s Eve Baby arrived, dressed in a
new clean diaper, in the person of President-elect Noble Ernie
Giesbrecht. Baby Ernie was warmly welcomed and all the mothers
passed him around and cuddled him. He was so warmly wel-
comed, he bought a round of Zem Zems for the party.

Everybody was in a good voice for the
traditional singing of Scotland’s Robbie
Burn’s, “Auld Lang Syne” and some thought
they knew the words to “Comin Throu’ the
Rye”. Eventually after Baby Giesbrecht was
put to bed with a new bottle everybody wan-
dered home, wondering when the tickets
were going on sale for the party in 2006.

Happy New Year to one and All!
Submitted by
Noble J.R. MacKay and friends

SASKATOON SHRINERS DRUMS
AND BUGLE CORPS
PARADE AT REMEMBRANCE SERVICES

Before over 7,000 Saskatoonians at the Saskatoon Credit Union
Centre on Remembrance Day, the Saskatoon Shriners Drums and
Bugle Corps led the uniformed units of the Army and Air Force onto
the parade floor to help remember Canada’s fallen. The Drums and
Bugle Band of the H.M.C.S. Jervis Bay led in the members of the Navy
League and the Naval Reserve. The Pipes and Drums of the North
Saskatchewan Regiment piped in the Old Guard. After all the units
were stationed a forty-five minute service of prayers, hymns and
remembrance took place with a proper show of gratitude to all the
attending veterans. The service ended with a wreath laying ceremony
in memory of those who made the supreme sacrifice in Canada’s Wars.

At the end of the service, the parade had a march past of six D-Day
veterans and was then dismissed to the barracks.

The Drum and Bugle Corps President Noble Craig Inkster arranged
a very sumptuous offering of tea and crumpets after the parade at the
Saskatoon Shrine Club. Twenty-two band members were on parade
before the largest indoor Remembrance Day Service in Canada and
one of the largest indoor or outdoor services in all of Canada.

Submitted by
Lieut. James R. Mackay
Saskatoon Shriners Drums and Bugle Corps.
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2005 CEREMONIAL
June 10 and 11

YORKTON SASKATCHEWAN

HOTELS & FACILITIES

Following Hotels have a block of rooms set aside for the Shriners. These rooms will be held and

available until 05 May 10 after which they will be released to the general public.

YYoouu  mmuusstt  bbooookk  yyoouurr  oowwnn  rroooommss..

COMFORT INN & SUITES
22 Dracup Ave., Yorkton

783-0333, fax 783-1239, E-Mail: comfortinnyorkton@shawcable.com

emailto: comfortinnyorkton@shawcable.com

Group - # 100438          64 rooms        rate: $69.99 + tax

HOWARD JOHNSON 
207 Broadway Str. E., Yorkton

783-6581, fax 786-6399, toll free 1-800-781-2268

Group - Shriners           100 rooms        rate: $62.95 + tax

DAYS INN
2 Kelsey Bay, Yorkton

783-3297, fax 783-3338, toll free 1-800-DAYSINN

Group - SHRN            50 rooms          rate: $74.95 + tax

We have spoke for 25 rooms at the renovated Holiday Inn (now Best Western), however they

are unable to set any aside due to renovations still being completed. No group rate has been deter-

mined or arranged for. The other motels, Travelodge, Yorke Inn and Redwood Motel are at the

opposite end of Yorkton, therefore not considered convenient. Camping available at the city of

Yorkton Campgrounds. Reservations for camp sites can be made through City of Yorkton Leisure

Services - 786-1757
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“Notice Of Stated Session”

“Es, Selamu Aleikum”

The Nobles of Wa Wa Shrine Temple are hereby notified and
requested to attend the Stated Sessions of the

Ancient Arabic Order of the Nobles of the Mystic Shrine.

Thursday, May 26th, 2005 at 8:00 p.m.
Wa Wa Shrine Centre

2065 Hamilton St., Regina, Sask.

Thursday, Sept. 22nd, 2005 at 8:00 p.m.
Saskatoon Shrine Club (Masonic Temple)

1620 Saskatchewan Crescent West, Saskatoon, Sask.

Thursday, Nov. 24th, 2005 at 8:00 p.m.
Wa Wa Shrine Centre

2065 Hamilton St., Regina, Sask.

Important matters relative to the operation of
Wa Wa Temple will be brought to the meetings.

Admission by 2004 Dues Card. Fez must be worn.

Don Beggs Attest: Brent Blanchard
Potentate Recorder
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Wa Wa Shrine Centre
2065 Hamilton Street
Regina, Sk. S4P 3E1

Publication agreement
#40854030

AAVVAAIILLAABBLLEE  AACCCCOOMMMMOODDAATTIIOONNSS::
MELFORT TRAVELODGE 752-5961 40 ROOMS

CARRA VALLA MOTOR INN 752-2828 25 ROOMS

MELFORT MOTOR INN 752-2836 25 ROOMS

MELFORT CAMP GROUNDS 752-5560 or
921-8090 20 CAMPSITES

JOE & WANDA OLLIVIER DAY 752-3346
EVENING 752-9267

NAME _______________________________________ HDCP ___________ 18 HOLE SCORE ______________

NAME _______________________________________ HDCP ___________ 18 HOLE SCORE ______________

GOLFER ENTRY $140.00 X NON GOLFER $40.00 X
(CARTS ARE INCLUDED IN ENTRY FEE)

MAKE CHEQUES PAYABLE TO: CRVSC GOLF 2005

WAWA PROVINCIAL SHRINE
GOLF TOURNAMENT 2005
MELFORT GOLF & COUNTRY CLUB

JULY 15, 16 & 17
HOSTED BY: CARROT RIVER VALLEY SHRINE CLUB

**AALLLL  EEVVEENNTTSS  WWIILLLL  BBEE  HHEELLDD  AATT  TTHHEE  GGOOLLFF  CCOOUURRSSEE

FRIDAY REGISTRATION & FELLOWSHIP 6:00 PM - 9:OO PM 
SATURDAY BREAKFAST 8:00 - 10:00 AM

18 HOLE MIXED SCRAMBLE 10:00 AM
SUPPER & CHARITY AUCTION 

SUNDAY BREAKFAST 8:00 - 10:00 AM
18 HOLE SHOT GUN START 10:00 AM
PRIZE PRESENTATION

REGISTRATION: SHRINE GOLF 2005
C/O JOE OLLIVIER
BOX 1718
MELFORT, SASK.    S0E 1A0
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